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104 Hughson St.N  

Hamilton, ON L8R 1G6  

Tel. 905 -527 -6611  

Email:  

office@stjohnshamilton.ca  

Website: stjohnshamilton.ca  

 

 

 

Reminder:  

Please keep the office  

informed of any address changes or if 
you know of any members who are in 

the hospital.  

                                Thank you!  

Reformation Lutherfest  
Sunday, October 29, 2017  

Dinner: 5 p.m.  Service:  7 p.m.  

Guest preacher:  Rev. Dr. Oscar Cole -Arnal  

Menu: Sauerbraten  

Spaetzle/gravy  

Rotkohl/Sauerkraut  

Apfelstrudel  

Location:  Faith Lutheran Church, 57 Brant Ave., Brantford  

Tickets: $20 and children under 10 are free. Tickets will be 

available from September 9 ïOctober 22  
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òFaith is a living, daring confidence 

in Godõs grace.ó  
Martin Luther  
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 In July cycling fans around the world followed the annual Tour de France. This 

year many cheered for Marcel Kittel who had emerged as the most successful rider, 

winning a total of five stages. But then came July 19 and his fateful crash on stage 17 

which lead to his withdrawal from this yearôs competition. The winner of the tour de 

France, Christopher Froome didnôt win a single stage along the way. Indeed ñthere are 

those who are last who will be first, and first who will be last." (Lk 13:30). 

 

 Jesus said those words as he reflected on a different race, however, one with at 

least as many mountains and valleys as ñLa Grande Boucleò. Jesus talked about our life-

long journey, our search to find redemption and the presence of God in our lives. Over 

this summer I have met a few folks, whose commitment and dedication to that race have 

been an inspiration to me: A man, who worked his full nightshift and then came to 

church the next morning, because he didnôt want to miss out on being with other Chris-

tians. Our Liberian friends who spared no cost to celebrate Godôs abundance. A friend 

who lost a loved one but is getting back on her feet hanging on to faith and hope. I guess 

I wonôt cross the finishing line first, but with people like these leading the pack, my 

own race becomes easier.  

 

 And so I am looking forward to this fall. There are many opportunities for each 

of us to be engaged and up and running for Godôs cause. Pastor Chun needs volunteers 

for the next round of the English Conversation Café, our choir invites everybody to take 

their singing from the shower to the church, MacSOC will start in October and we  

always need hands-on support for that as well as your prayers. Consider joining Hoseaôs  

Prayer Circle or our Mission Team, help to welcome new faces to St. Johnôs; be part of 

our worship life! 

 

 In the context of all his thoughts about first and last, Jesus also predicted that 

people will come from east and west and north and south, and will take their places at 

the feast in the kingdom of God. Thatôs Godôs glorious vision for the church. Letôs race 

to claim our place in it. 

 

Greetings 

Pastor Thomas 
  

Pastorõs Reflections 
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Church Family News 

 Birthdays 
                                      

                                                                                  

                         Milestone Anniversaries           

 

 

 

 

 

                                     Funerals           
 

 

 

 

 

I am the resurrection and the life.  

Those who believe in me, even though they die, will liveò John 11:25 

Frieda Tschense -  Sept. 8 -  93 yrs.   Ilse Zabel  -  Oct. 17 -  96 yrs.  

Albert Behnke ðSept. 8. -  90 yrs.                                                    Edmund Peter  -  Oct. 25 -  98 yrs.  

Gerda Roseneck -  Sept. 25 ï 91 yrs.    Hilde Boegel  -  Oct. 27 -  98 yrs.  

Gustav Stahl  -  Oct. 12 -  94 yrs.     

Gertrud Albrich (91)  Ursula Albano (80)  

Wilhelm Neumann (86)  John Dragaitis (91)  

Henry Kerekesch (86)  Erna Kampics (86)  

      50 Years!     
  Isolde & Karl - Heinz 

Koeppe  

Celebrated August 12  

 

        60 Years!     
Ruth & Waldemar Kurz  

September 14  

 

 

Eugenie & Herbert Fischer  

October 12  
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Our Refugee Families  
 

 Our two refugee families in Syria send their warmest greetings. 

Zahra, Mohamed and their loved ones are grateful for our continued prayers 

and ongoing support of their application for refugee status in Canada. Jen-

nifer Arden of CLWR in Kitchener has been a tremendous help in filling out 

all necessary forms and keeps contact with the immigration authorities.  

 

 Processing of their applications currently faces certain challenges, as 

the Husseins are unable to leave Syria and travel to Amman, Jordan for the 

necessary immigration interview. Thankfully the Danish UN office in Damas-

cus has offered to set up a skype interview with the Canadian immigration 

authorities and provide the required Somali interpreters as well.  

 

 The living situation of people in war torn Syria is getting more des-

perate by the day and of course we hope and pray that the assistance of 

the Danish UN will help to move the process forward. In addition the joint 

Faith/St. Johnôs Refugee Committee has written to Bob Bratina on behalf of 

the Husseins.  

3  

 

Church Council 

                  Connecting the dots 

 It's been one and half years since we started our mission 

project. Little by little we have shifted our ministry focus more 

outwardly to the neighborhood community. Our mission stories 

made it into the ELCIC 2016 annual report and CBC covered 

the Liberian thanksgiving service held at our church at the end of July. Our community 

chalkboard became the business card of our church. More and more neighborhood or-

ganizations and agencies became more aware of the changes weôve made and started to 

take initiative to connect to us again. Many positive signs show us that we have changed 

and we are still changing to be more mission minded, which is the ultimate purpose of 

not only our church but every church in this world.  

 In order to reinforce this change and seek more opportunities to make our 

church more mission focused, a loosely formed group was gathered from the beginning 

of 2017. We have been struggling to come up with a name for this group from the very 

beginning. Finally we settled with the name suggested by Michael Schuster - Mission 

Project Working Group. The group gatherings are usually on Sundays after the service. 

The first couple of times we read and discussed Pr. Nadia Bolz-Weber's book Acciden-

tal Saints. Then one by one we discussed every single ministry that happens at our 

church: Sunday worship, music ministry, youth ministry, MacSOC, English Conversa-

tion Café, Ladies Group, Men's Group, Discipleship Training, Prayer Life and Spiritual 

Formation, Communication, etc. Every time we try to identify the purpose of the  

ministry, the pros and cons of the ministry, and more importantly, the gap and need of 

the ministry. The goal of all the discussion is not problem solving but seeing each and 

every ministry in the light of mission and, if possible, connecting the dots to form a 

whole picture of our church's mission map.  

 If you want to know more about this group and be part of it, please speak with 

Pr. Thomas and Daniela, myself (Pr. Chun) or council chair, Michael Schuster. We need 

all your feedback and input. All in all, you are the church. 

Pr. Chun Zhang 
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Worship Services 

September-October 

     

  September        3   9:30 a.m. Abendmahl 
                            11:00 a.m. English Service 
                                              
                        10  10:30 a.m.  Joint Worship Service at Faith Lutheran 
                                               1907 King St. E. 
  
                        17  10:00 a.m. Worship Service  
                                                         
                        24  10:00 a.m. Worship Service  
                                               Congregational meeting following the service 
                                               Soupfest luncheon following the meeting 
                               
     
October            1      9:30 a.m.   Abendmahl 
                             11:00 a.m.  English Service 
                                                         
                       8   Thanksgiving Sunday 
                             10:00 a.m. Worship with Communion 
 
                      15   10:00 a.m.  Worship Service 
                         
                      22    10:00 a.m. Worship Service with Communion 
                                Anniversary of Confirmation Celebration  
                                                       

                       29    Reformation Sunday 
                               10:00 a.m. Worship Service with Communion 
                                5:00 p.m. Reformationfest in Brantford 
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Spring Tree Planting 
 

On Saturday April 29th 2017 ð Earth Day ð some 70 youth 
and adults from The Bay Area Lutheran Churches turned out 
at Bow Park Farm, just outside of Brantford ON, to plant 
2000 trees. Bow Park Farm is almost completely surrounded 
by the Grand River. This project was sanctioned by the 
Grand River Conservation Authority (GRCA) and the trees 
were purchased from them with funds donated by members 
of the churches involved. 

The trees were planted in a valley and along the banks of the 
Grand River on the farm, as 
prevention against erosion 

and to help stabilize the river bank. 

After some of the planting was finished, participants  
enjoyed a pot luck lunch and some fun and fellowship, then 
went back out to plant some more. Planting didnõt quite get 
finished that day but over the next week the last of the trees 
did get planted. This planting was part of the ELCIC  
Reformation Challenge to plant 500,000 trees world-wide.  
 
Submitted by Pr. Chun Zhang 

English Conversation Café 
Join in, speak out, make friends and be inspired!  

Our next session of English Conversation Café will run on Wednesdays  

September 6, 13, 20, 27  

October 4 & 11.  

7-8:30 p.m.  

If you know of anyone who would like to practice their every day  

conversational English, invite them to attend.  New volunteers for this 

program are also welcome.  
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Church Finances up to July 31, 2016  

Donations compared to Budget:  

 

Donations received    $168,962.15  

Donations budgeted          $180,214.52  

Donations shortfall        $  11,252.37  

 

Expenses compared to Budget  

 

Expenditures to date     $184,783.34  

Expenditures budgeted   $180,214.52  

Expenses over budget    $   4,568.82  

Overall shortfall          $   15,821.19    

 

Dear St. John members, unfortunately we have experienced some higher 
than anticipated expenses relative to utilities and property maintenance.  
We also experienced lower donations than budgeted due to increased  

absences in the summer months.   This substantiates why PAR with our 
monthly budgeted goals is so beneficial. As such, if you are not already on 

PAR, please note PAR  registrations are at the back of the church, and you 
may ask an usher to provide you one to complete or contact the church  
office.  If however, it is not feasible for you to use PAR, and your finances 

allow, please do prayerfully consider increased donations to help us bring 
our budget in line.  God bless,  

   

Respectfully.  

Your Congregational Treasurer,  

 

Diana Lynn Reizgys  

Finances 
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Group Meetings 

Upcoming Group Meetings and Activities 

 

Bibles and Bagels    The ladies will be going on a retreat at the cottages        
                               in South Hampton from Friday, Sept.29-Sunday, Oct. 1 

                               Regular Meeting: Saturday, October 28,  9 a.m. 

 

Choir                       Choir practice will start Thursday, September 14 and          

                               will run every Thursday at 7:30 pm.   

                               Choir will host an Open House on Thursday,  

                               September, 21 

  

Church Council        Tuesday, September 12, 7:30 p.m. 

                               Tuesday, October  10, 7:30 p.m. 

 

Menõs Breakfast        Saturday, September 30, 8:30  a.m. 
                               Saturday, October 28, 8:30 a.m.  

 

 Lutheran Women     LW Kitchen clean up - September 8, 9:00 a.m. 

                                Regular meeting, September 19, 1:30 p.m. 

                               Sunday, Sept. 24 - hosting Soupfest following meeting 

                                Decorate for Thanksgiving - October 7, 10:00 a.m. 

                                Thanksgiving meeting & Pot-luck - Oct. 17, 12 noon 

 
Youth                        The Youth Group will be participating in the Ancaster 
                                Fair on September 21-24 by once again selling           

    pies, apples and apple cider as a fundraiser for                 
    CLAY 2018!             




